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Congregation Sons of Israel 
1666 Pleasantville Road 
Briarcliff Manor, NY  10510 
Phone:  (914) 762-2700 
Fax: (914) 941-3465 

www.csibriarcliff.org 
info@csibriarcliff.org 

 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
(adopted 1999, revised 2007): 
Congregation Sons of Israel is an 
egalitarian, Conservative 
synagogue dedicated to impart-
ing Jewish values and traditions 
from generation to generation in 
a welcoming participatory 
environment.  We are a caring 
community committed to lifelong 
Jewish learning, the observance 
of mitzvot, meaningful prayer 
and charitable deeds.  We 
promote spiritual, cultural and 
social connections within our 
community, to the State of Israel, 
and to Jews worldwide. 
 
 
Rabbi Steven C. Kane 
Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org  
Cantor Jeffrey Shiovitz 
jshiovitz@gmail.com 
Nursery School Director: 
Naomi Elyachar 
naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org 
Religious School Director:  
Wendy Segal 
RSDirector@csibriarcliff.org 
Synagogue Director: 
Ellen Green Johnson 
ellen@csibriarcliff.org 

OFFICERS: 
Clare Rosen, President 
President@csibriarcliff.org 
Robin Ginsberg, VP 
Jill Greenstein, VP 
Mark Rosenberg, VP 
Fred Schulman, VP 
Bob Margolies, Treasurer 
Treasurer@csibriarcliff.org 
Marc Auslander, Secretary 
Steve Bender, IPP 

ZOOM LINK 

This event is generously 

sponsored by  

The Rabbi’s Circle 

 

http://www.csibriarcliff.org
mailto:info@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:jshiovitz@aol.com
mailto:ellen@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:President@csibriarcliff.org
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/rabbis-circle-speaker-david-frey.html
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81102306623?pwd=YWxwSkxqeFVXcGErRGFsUU53cEFDQT09#success
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FROM THE RABBI 
Steven C. Kane 

     Knowing that the December bulletin is coming 
out on the third day/fourth night of Chanukah, I 
wanted to mention the parts of the holiday that I 
love. Of course, at the top, is the lighting of the 
Chanukah candles, especially on the 8th night 
(Sunday, December 5th) when all of the candles are 
lit. I always go outside our house so I can see the 
fullness of the candles shining brightly in the 
window. Next up-I absolutely love latkes! When my 
children were growing up we used to take the 
recipe from a different children's book each night. 
Today I still make "Malka's Secret Recipe,” which 
comes from a book of the same name. (Among 
other interesting ingredients it includes scallions 
instead of regulars onions.)  Over the years, this 
became the best-liked latke, although the 
competition was tough! I also have a collection of 
dreidels, and each Chanukah I bring them out. This 
year I added a dreidel that bounces (I kid you not) 
to the many other unique ones that spin.   
     Last but not least, I love the collection of 
Chanukah songs we traditionally sing. Some are in 
Hebrew, others in Yiddish and still others are in 
English. Each one carries with it memories of 
singing it as a child, and later as an adult with my 
own children. Yet, of all the Chanukah songs I know, 
I find one to be particularly inspiring. It was first 
performed on Saturday Night Live during the 7th 
night of Chanukah 5755 (December 3rd, 1994). It is 
called "The Chanukah Song" written (and 
performed) by comedian Adam Sandler.  
     When Sandler first performed the song, he 
introduced it by telling the audience that "when I 
was a kid, this time of year always made me feel a 
little left out because in school there were so many 
Christmas songs, and all us Jewish kids had was the 
song 'Dreidel, Dreidel, Dreidel,’ and so I wrote a 
brand new Chanukah song for you Jewish kids to 
sing..." Then Sandler begins singing "Put on your 
yarmulke, here comes Chanukah, so much funikah 
to celebrate Chanukah...but when you feel like the 
only kid in town without a Christmas tree, here's a 
list of people who are Jewish, just like you and me." 

The verses are filled with references to famous 
Jewish people, from rock singers and actors to 
world renowned scientists and all-star athletes. 
Sandler also makes references to Jewish 
observances, especially ,of course, lighting the 
Menorah. 
     Throughout the years, I have seen many 
attempts to integrate Chanukah into the "holiday 
season." Most, however, take a part of Christmas 
and attempt to make it  acceptably Jewish. I have 
seen Chanukah bushes and heard of someone 
called "Hanukkah Harry" (spelled of course with an 
H). There is a children's book that begins with the 
words "Twas the night before Chanukah and all 
through the house…," based on the famous 19th 
century Christmas poem. Sandler will have none of 
that. His song is a unique composition and features 
a catchy chorus ("Put on your yarmulke, here 
comes Chanukah"), one that is known not only to 
his fans, but a generation of Jewish children who 
grew up in the 2000's. More than that, Sandler 
wants children to express their pride in being 
Jewish, and let them know that they have plenty of 
famous Jewish heroes (including himself) that they 
can justifiably be proud of.  
     I have heard from religious Jews in my parent's 
generation that they would never have worn 
a kippah in public because it might have meant 
trouble for them. Yet when I was in college I "put 
on my yarmulke" and started wearing a kippah full 
time. For me, it was as much a symbol of pride in 
my Judaism as it was a religious act. Today, Jewish 
children also express their pride in who they are 
through singing Adam Sandler's song each 
Chanukah. Lighting candles, eating latkes, spinning 
(or bouncing) dreidels, and singing songs are what 
defines Chanukah for me. "The Chanukah Song" has 
now become another part of the holiday I love.  
 
L'hitraot and Chanukah Sameach,  

 

Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org 

mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org


Page 4 Congregation Sons of Israel December 2021 

 

CANTORIAL NOTES 
Hazzan Jeffrey Shiovitz 

Jshiovitz@gmail.com 

HaMishpacha Musical Program 
Tuesday, December 14th at 12:30pm 

 
The Best of Broadway — Who Knew They Were Jewish? 

ZOOM LINK 

     We are pleased to present our 34th annual 
concert here at CSI. Over the years, the biggest 
and best performers of Jewish music have graced 
our bima. Legends such as Theodore Bikel, Craig 
Taubman, Shlock Rock, Alberto Mizrahi, Safam, 
Andy Statman, The Klezmatics, Debbie Friedman, 
Joshua Nelson, Basya Schechter, Shuly Natan 
(Y’rushalayim Shel Zahav), the Maccabeats, Joey 
Weisenberg, Kapelye and Neshama Carlebach, to 
name a few, have performed here at CSI. 

     Thus, we are proud to introduce you to one of 
Jewish music’s rising new stars, Rabbi Josh 
Warshawsky. Josh will present a concert of new 
and wonderful, upbeat and spiritual music on 
Sunday evening, December 12th at 7:30 pm. Josh is 
a nationally touring musician, composer, 
songleader, and teacher of Torah. Originally from 
Chicago, Josh has shared his unique and wonderful 
melodies with over 100 Jewish communities 
throughout the US, Canada and Israel. He has 
released five albums of Jewish music and his 

newest recording made its debut last month.  His 
music has also been featured on six Jewish musical 
anthologies. In my position as Chair of Publications 
for the Cantor’s Assembly, I will be collaborating 
with Josh in the coming year on a new anthology 
of his music.  The melodies are written 
intentionally to express the deep meaning of the 
words of our tradition.  

     Josh serves on the faculty of Songleader Boot 
Camp and Chavurah and appears in concert 
throughout the Camp Ramah system each 
summer. I know that you will really enjoy his 
music,  so please make sure that you attend our 
annual concert on Sunday, December 12th at 7:30 
pm.  Please register here.  I look forward to seeing 
you then. 

SEE PAGE 6 FOR INFORMATION ON OUR  
12/12 CONCERT WITH RABBI JOSH WARSHAWSKY 

mailto:Jshiovitz@gmail.com
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83974095103?pwd=cy9DNzF6SGJoY1RHN01naUI0ZVFBZz09
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/cantors-concert-2021.html
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Clare Rosen 

 As Jews we are reminded over and over to 
“welcome the stranger.” A couple of weeks ago, 
we held an informational meeting to learn how we 
can be a host organization for Afghan refugees. 
More than 55,000 people have been evacuated 
from Afghanistan and need to be resettled in the 
US. HIAS (founded as the Hebrew Immigration Aid 
Society) has a long history of helping refugees and 
immigrants resettle in our country.  HIAS reminds 
us of what Hillel wrote: “If I am not for myself, who 
will be for me? But if I am only for myself , who am 
I? If not now, when?” (Ethics of our Fathers, 1:14) 
 
 I know I can count on you to follow our 
Jewish tradition of showing kindness and 
generosity to immigrants. Many of our parents and 
grandparents were immigrants, people who 
benefited from the opportunities given to them. 
There are many references in the Torah that 
remind us to treat the “stranger” as our own. “You 
shall have one standard for stranger and citizen 
alike, for I the LORD am your G-d.” (Leviticus 
24:22)  
 
      
 
 

 Additionally we are commanded to stand 
up for the widow, the poor,  and the orphan as 
well as the stranger, and I am confident that our 
CSI community will continue to demonstrate these 
values repeatedly. There are those in our greater 
Briarcliff/Ossining community who don’t have 
enough food or warm clothing. While it seems 
inconceivable to us that there are children who go 
to bed hungry or don’t have clean clothes to wear 
to school, these are real situations. Each year we 
generously collect food for the food pantries, 
donate warm coats for those in need, and provide 
Thanksgiving and Christmas meals to the hungry, 
to name a few of the ways our congregations 
stands up. 
 
 Helping Afghan refugees cannot wait. We 
need to step up now. Besides raising the necessary 
funds to house a refugee in our community, there 
are many non-monetary in-kind ways to help. The 
goal is to slowly encourage independence as we 
provide the necessary resources.  
 
 I wish you all the best, 
Clare E. Rosen, President 
clayrcsi@gmail.com   

Please join us on Shabbat 
December 4th 

9:10am 
 

During services, we will hold a special dedication 
ceremony honoring the Torah generously donated to CSI 

from the Yorktown Jewish Center.  That morning, we 
officially welcome our YJC families to CSI. 
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$10 per person 

Concert will be held  

via Zoom  

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/cantors-concert-2021.html
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ORGANIC FARM UPDATE:  VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED!! 
 
This is always a bittersweet time of year at the farm.  The days are short and the weather has changed. 
Most of the fields have been cleared from the season of growth and production and the planting beds are 
being prepped for next year.  The sprinkler system is shut down and the tomato stakes are pulled and 
stacked for next year.  The wood chip piles seem to ebb and flow as we spread them where needed and a 
new load gets delivered.    
 
We have a few months of quiet outside on the farm but we hope to be busy inside.  We need to plan for next 
year.  Will you be part of our group?  What varieties should we try to plant for next year?  New ideas are 
welcome!  And opportunities to help abound. 
 

We need a volunteer coordinator for our various committees and to help us integrate better  
with other groups within the synagogue.   

 
… or just join one of our groups … 

 
We would like help with: 
 
Flowers for Shabbat:   
Collect flowers on Friday morning from the field and arrange into a bouquet for the kiddush table. 
 
Farm to Table delivery for seniors in the community: 
Organize two to three baskets for Friday delivery of fresh produce and flowers from the farm. 
 
Weekly Farm Stand: 
Help run the farm stand once a week. 
 
Greenhouse: 
Help extend the growing season by seeding and caring for starter plants. 
 
Overage cooking and baking: 
Help us manage some of the high quality tasting but lower quality  (bruised) produce by cooking/baking and 
then freezing to be distributed within the community. 
 

Stop by the farm and/or email Ryna Lustig for more info. 

mailto:rynalustig@gmail.com
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https://www.oppshopchappaqua.com/
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FROM THE NURSERY SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
Naomi Elyachar 

There can be a lot of excitement 

when two holidays happen around the 

same time. For adults, holidays that blend 

into one another can also be stressful and 

make our lives feel hectic, but for most 

children, more opportunities to be with 

friends and family, eat delicious food, 

and—of course—receive presents equals 

more fun and joy. Thanksgiving and 

Hanukkah are different holidays, but as 

an educator, I like to think about the values 

related to each holiday and in this case, 

they are very similar.  

 

Thanksgiving and Hanukkah are both 

holidays to focus on gratitude and 

generosity. Most families in our community 

are fortunate to have abundant holiday 

meals and enough presents to 

fill multiple playrooms. We can talk to our 

children about being thankful for our 

blessings and should couple those 

conversations with teachings about the 

responsibility of sharing our good 

fortune with others. 

 

Teaching young children the true stories 

of Thanksgiving and Hanukkah can be 

tricky. Whatever truly happened hundreds 

of years ago that now lead us to eat turkey 

and latkes is mostly not relevant in young 

children’s lives, but the values surrounding 

the stories are. Hanukkah and Thanksgiving 

are both holidays where we can focus on 

the value of respecting and celebrating 

each other’s differences. This year, as our 

nursery school students enjoy our 

Thanksgiving singalong, Hanukkah puppet 

show and parties, we will also be teaching 

them the values of gratitude, generosity, 

and appreciation of each other’s 

differences.    

Naomi Elyachar 
Nursery School Director 

Naomi.Elyachar@csibriarcliff.org 

12/5 CSI’s Chanukah Homecoming (register HERE) 

12/9 “The December Dilemma” 

12/18 Chavurah Family Service 

12/23-31 No School—Winter Recess (School resumes January 3rd) 

Coming 
soon! 

Registration for the 2022-2023 school year 

mailto:naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/hanukah2021
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CHAVURAH  FAMILY 

SERVICE 
 

December 18th 

10:30AM 
Chavurah service is a lively adaptation 

of Shabbat services designed especially 

for families. Judy Kane leads these 

upbeat, joyful services with the help of 

musician Brian Gelfand.   

FROM THE NURSERY SCHOOL 

Thursday, December 9th 

7:30 p.m. 

Join other nursery school parents for the first in a 
series of discussions on hot parenting topics! 

 

The focus of this month’s discussion will be on 
the "December Dilemma”-- the time of year when 
many religious holidays are observed, often leading 
to mixed emotions for ourselves and our 
children. How can we teach our children the value 
of our own family traditions (whether they are of 
one or more than one faith), acknowledge the 
complicated emotions these holidays bring up, and 
respect the celebrations of others? Join us as we 
unpack this multifaceted topic. 

 

Please RSVP to csinspa@gmail.com 

mailto:csinspa@gmail.com
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/form/grownupNmeWntr22
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FROM THE NURSERY SCHOOL PARENTS ASSOCIATION 

Dear CSI Nursery School Families, 
 
   As we head into the holidays, it seems like an 
opportune time to reflect on the various ways we 
have come together as a community. It has 
happened in so many ways in the past month, and 
more events are coming for children and adults 
alike to connect and get to know each other.  
 
   Our Fall Soiree, held on Saturday, November 6th, 
was a big hit! More than 50 people gathered at 
Woods Tavern Bar and Grill at the Hudson Hills Golf 
Course to enjoy a night out under the stars with 
food, drinks, and live music by The Mike Risko Band. 
Between our song dedications and silent auction, 
we are thrilled to announce that we raised $3,000 
towards future educational programming and 
supplies for our nursery school children! We are 
grateful for our families’ generosity in helping to 
make this evening a huge success. We hope 
everyone who attended had a great time and met 
someone new! Plans are already underway for a 
Spring Soiree in May-we can’t wait!  
 
   On Wednesday, November 24th , we invited our 
nursery school families to join the children at the 
CSI Organic Farm for a pre-Thanksgiving celebration 
with singing and snacks.   Our school children were 
gifted a Chanukah surprise organized and sponsored 
by the Parents Association.  
    

   With the holiday season upon us, we are excited 
to host Wonder Spark Puppets on December 1st 
featuring The Troll that Stole Hanukkah, an 
interactive and fun puppet show for our nursery 
school children.  
 
   Just a reminder that the PA is always looking for 
volunteers among our nursery school families! It's 
never too late to join, and volunteers are needed in 
all capacities and time commitments. If you are 
interested in joining the PA, please reach out to 
Melinda at the email below.  
 
   We wish you and your families a very happy, 
healthy and joyous holiday season.  
 
With gratitude,  
 
CSI Nursery School Parents Association  
csinspa@gmail.com 
 

mailto:csinspa@gmail.com
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      In the Talmud, a discussion about lost items and 
when the original owner must be found can sidetrack 
into a discussion about how to deal with local non-
Jewish officials, whether wine barrels are meant to 
be strong enough to stand on, and what the best way 
is to steal a sheep.  In the adult education class I 
teach via Zoom, we also get sidetracked.  Recently, in 
the middle of a discussion about something entirely 
different, we wound up debating whether it’s 
appropriate to spend so much time in religious 
school teaching Hebrew when we might be engaging 
the kids in acts of tikkun olam, repairing the world.  
Everything from protesting racism to committing to a 
vegetarian or a vegan diet might fall under the 
umbrella of tikkun olam, which generally demands 
active participation in some behavior meant to right 
a social or environmental wrong. One of the class 
attendees suggested our religious school perhaps 
should spend more time engaging our students in 
acts of tikkun olam – much like our Reform friends 
do – and less time on Hebrew.  I used to agree. 
The more I have considered the question over the 
past 20 years or so, the more strongly I feel that 
we’re on the right track.  Of course, our Torah 
demands advocating for the rights of those with less 
privilege when it reminds us to care for the widow  
and the orphan and the stranger among us, because 
we were strangers once in Egypt.  Of course, our 
Torah demands we take care of the earth even 
during times of war, when it forbids Jewish armies 
from destroying the fruit trees of our enemies.  Of 
course, our Torah demands that we consider the 
ethical treatment of animals when it decrees that we 
not even remove an egg from a nest without shooing 
the mother bird away first or when it requires us to 
guide a lost animal home. 
  
 
 
 
 
 

     But do you have to be Jewish to care for the 
homeless?  Do you have to be Jewish to be an 
environmental activist?  Don’t they preach against 
bullying in nearly every school?  Don’t they 
encourage young people to reduce, reuse, and 
recycle in almost every classroom?  Aren’t these 
actions something we would expect of all decent 
people?  
     On the other hand, do they teach the sound of the 
shema in public school?  Do they sing “Am Yisroel 
Chai” with gusto in public school classrooms?  Do 
they instill a sense of pride in the accomplishments 
of Jewish scientists, authors, lawmakers, musicians, 
philosophers?  Do they show you how to find your 
way around a siddur or a chumash?  Do they explain 
the ethical, moral, historical, and even 
environmental lessons of the seder plate?  Do they 
teach you that prayer in Hebrew is tefillah, which 
really means self-judgment?  Do they ask you to 
reflect on a time when you felt awe and thought, 
“Maybe Gd really did make this world?”  Do they tell 
you that Jacob is renamed Yisrael, literally “struggled 
with Gd,” and wonder whether we are called the 
Children of Israel because it’s expected that we also 
will struggle with Gd? 
     I think we’re on the right track.  It’s hard to teach 
a foreign language in four hours a week, especially 
one that uses different letters.  It’s harder since we 
have to teach Jewish holidays and Jewish heroes and 
Jewish texts and Jewish history and Torah and 
Tanakh and love of Israel.  Yes, we do encourage our 
students to perform acts of charity, but we also 
teach Hebrew, the language which binds Jews into 
one family. And bringing Jewish families together is 
tikkun olam, too. 
  
Wendy Segal 
Religious School Education Director 
RSDirector@csibriarcliff.org 

  FROM THE RELIGIOUS SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
Wendy Segal 

mailto:RSDirector@csibriarcliff.org
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MORE FROM THE RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

 

 

 

 

December 5th 
10:30AM 

  
Register HERE 

 

 

December 11th 
10:45AM-12:00PM 

 
(For 3rd-7th grades) 

A Shabbat service at which students can learn and practice 

the parts of CSI's Shabbat service, explore Torah stories, 

and get ready for their Bar and Bat Mitzvah. 

 

 

December 18th 
10:30AM 

Chavurah Family Service 

Chavurah service is a lively adaptation of Shabbat services 

designed especially for families. Judy Kane leads these upbeat, 

joyful services with the help of musician Brian Gelfand.   

 

 

December 26th 
No School—Winter Recess 

 

December 28th 
No School—Winter Recess 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/hanukah2021


December 2021 Congregation Sons of Israel Page 15 

 

HEBREW HIGH & USY 

Hebrew High & USY December Calendar 

12/5  

  

 

12/12 

 

12/19        

Hebrew High School/Chanukah Homecoming at CSI 10:30AM-12PM 

USY Regional Scavenger Hunt at Palisades Mall 12-3PM 

 

USY Service event 

 

Hebrew High School 

HH Teachers: 
Sheera Zuckerman 
Cantor Shiovitz 
Rabbi Kane 

USY Advisor: 
Andrea Bromberg 
csiusy@csibriarcliff.org 

On Sunday, October 31st, the teens were joined by CSI member Ryna Lustig for a hands-on 
lesson in native and invasive plant species. Together with Ryna, teens made and planted 
"seed bombs." To do this, teens collected native plants from in and around the farm, and 
then removed their seeds. Teens mixed clay (dirt and water), formed a ball, and put the 
seeds inside. The teens then scattered the "seed bombs" around the perimeter of the 
synagogue. We are hopeful that some germinate, leading to more native plants on campus.  

mailto:csiusy@csibriarcliff.org
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SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/hanukah2021
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For decades now CSI has provided a hearty and festive Christmas Day Dinner for 
our neighbors at First Presbyterian Church in Ossining. 

 
The CSI community has always given generously of their time, expertise  
and monetary donations to ensure the success of this warm, wonderful  

and necessary program. 
  

Last year we successfully provided Covid-friendly boxed meals  
for those in need. We're doing it again on 12/24.  

 
We will also distribute supermarket gift cards  

and toys for the children.   
 

There are several ways to help!  
 

 
 

Here are 
some additional 

items that are needed: 
  
 Homemade or store-bought desserts packaged individually to be 
 dropped off at the First Presbyterian Church on Friday, 12/24, from 
 9:30–11am. 
 
  Non-perishable food items for our mini-food bank that need to 
  be dropped off at the First Presbyterian Church on Friday,  
  12/24, from 9:30-11am.  
 
   Toys for the children which can be dropped off in the  
   CSI lobby by Friday, 12/17.  
 

    Reusable grocery shopping bags for our guests to 
    use which can be dropped off in the CSI lobby by 
    Friday, 12/17.  

 

We need a few (fully vaccinated) VOLUNTEERS to help on 12/24 
 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH IS LOCATED AT  
34 SOUTH HIGHLAND, OSSINING, NY 

 

If you are interested in helping, please contact  
Robin Ginsberg or Melissa Kogan. 

FOR MONETARY DONATIONS CLICK HERE 

T 
I 
K 
K 
U 
N 
 
O 
L 
A 
M 

mailto:robamg@optonline.net
mailto:mrk1023@aol.com
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/form/social-action-christmas-dinner2021.html
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WINTER COAT AND GLOVE DRIVE 
People in our community need warm clothes.   

Once again, we will be conducting a drive  
for IFCA in Ossining.   

Please bring clean coats and gloves for men, women 
and children to the bins in the CSI lobby.   

We will deliver them as the bins fill so that they  
can be used immediately.  

AGAIN: COATS & GLOVES ONLY, THANKS! 
The collection will run through December 31st.   

Thank you for your support. 

The annual Thanksgiving Turkey Drive 
for the Star of Bethlehem Church in 

Ossining was a huge success.  THANK 
YOU to everyone who bought turkeys 

and generously donated money  
for turkeys.   

 
They were distributed to local residents at the Church on the Wednesday  

before Thanksgiving.  C-Town Ossining Manager, Eduardo, helped  
us make our money go as far as possible.   

 
A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO OUR OWN TOM HANNAN FOR  

DOING ALL THE SCHLEPPING FOR THIS EVENT. 
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SISTERHOOD NEWS 

President: Robin Ginsberg  * Treasurer/ Financial Secretary: Sharon Richter *  
Recording Secretary: Beth Levine * Corresponding Secretary/ Bulletin: * Marion Jablansky  

Membership: Annleah Berger * Mah Jongg Chair: Cheryl Katz 
Gift Shop: Merrie Daitch/Robin Ginsberg/ Jill Greenstein/ Marion Jablansky/ Sharon Orenstein 

www.wlcj.org 

                              Sisterhood Book Club 
  
Sunday, January 23rd 
at 4:00 PM on Zoom 
 
The Inextinguishable Symphony 
A True Story of Music and Love in Nazi Germany 
By Martin Goldsmith 

 
 

In the spring of 1933, more than 8,000 Jewish 
musicians, actors, and other artists were expelled 
from their positions with German orchestras, opera 
companies, and theater groups. Later that year, the 
Judische Kulturbund, or Jewish Cultural Association, 
was created to allow Jewish artists to perform for 
Jewish audiences. Here is the riveting and emotional story of Gunther 
Goldschmidt and Rosemarie Gumpert, two courageous Jewish musicians who 
struggled to perform under unimaginable circumstances and found themselves 
falling in love in a country bent on destroying them. 
 
Please RSVP to Roberta Bar-Levav. 

 
 
 
 

If you are interested in learning to play Mah Jongg  
contact Cheryl Katz/914-945-0826 

mailto:rbarlevav@gmail.com
mailto:cabkatz@hotmail.com


Page 20 Congregation Sons of Israel December 2021 

 

MEN’S CLUB  

PRIDE COMMITTEE - Suzanne Haber, Chairperson 

IN THE CSI COMMUNITY 

Pride Committee meetings are held on the 
second Tuesday of each month.   

Our next meeting is:  
Tuesday, December 14th at 7:30pm. 

Contact Suzanne Haber for 
 further information. 

Our next book club meeting is on Tuesday, January 4th at 7:30pm.  
We will be reading All the Frequent Troubles of our Days by 
Rebecca Donner.   
 

Join the Men’s Club here.   
 
Or from the CSI Homepage, click on Men’s Club  
in the Community tab menu.  It's easy!   
 

Please contact Jason Eidlitz with any questions.    

CARING COMMUNITY 

We are here to make CSI a closer, more caring and supportive community.  
Together we celebrate simchas, console those who are ill or experiencing a loss, 
and help congregants who need a phone call, a ride to a doctor, or a little TLC. 

  
If you or another congregant you know is experiencing a need, please contact 

the CSI office (762-2700) or Judy Boehr (762-1984). 
 

Join us at our next meeting on Wednesday, December 15th at 7pm.   

mailto:shab2@optonline.net
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/mens-club.html
mailto:jshoedog@optonline.net
mailto:tanglewoodtoots@gmail.com
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December 3rd 

CHANUKAH 

 

On the first night only add the following benediction: 

Praised are You, Adonai our God, Ruler of the universe, 
for granting us life, for sustaining us, and for enabling us 
to reach this day.   

 

 
 

On Friday night, December 3rd, Chanukah candles are lit 

before Shabbat candles. 

Matanah, the gift shop at CSI, has a wonderful 

selection of candles, menorahs and gifts for Chanukah 

and all year.  See page 17 for details about this year’s 

in-person Chanukah shopping event. 

 

 mitsar 
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OUR DECEMBER BAT MITZVAH  

PARKER GINSBURG 

My name is Parker Ginsburg and I am an eighth grader at Seven Bridges Middle 
School in Chappaqua.  On December 27th in Israel, I will read from the Torah and 
recite my Torah portion Va’eira. I am so lucky to have my parents, my brother, 
grandparents and uncle come with me to share in this special day! After having to 
postpone my Bat Mitzvah from last year, I am so excited to have it finally arrive. 
 
I have many interests; I love to play soccer, basketball and lacrosse. I also love to 
draw. I enjoy spending time with my family and friends and my dog Lulu.  I plan on 
volunteering at the Cottage School in the coming days and use this opportunity to 
help others. These last few years have been so difficult for so many, and I am eager 
to help other people out and spend my time making things a little easier for them. 
 
I am so appreciative of Cantor Shiovitz and all the time he has spent with me 
teaching and preparing me for my service. I also want to thank Rabbi Kane who has 
taught me so much about Judaism, and the many teachers that have been 
supporting me from my first days at Hebrew School. I made so many new friends. I 
have learned so much and look forward to continuing my Jewish studies. They have 
all helped me reach this milestone! 
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LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 

CELEBRANT        Date  Age 

Andrew Weber      22   11 

Henry Schiz       24  4 

Gideon Rosenthal      29  9 

Aiden Parker      30  11 

CELEBRANTS                               DATE                 YEARS 

Benjamin & Pamela Newman      4  17 
Eric & Lisa Nadler     10  26 
Jeffrey & Ilene Calderon    13  29 
Giora & Karen Payes    15  20 
David & Lisa Zimmerman   17  27 
Jeffrey & Robyn Shiovitz    18  38 
Jonathan & Erica Kolbrener   18  27 
Joshua Diamond &   Zhanna Glazenburg 19  28 
Gary & Bette Slutsky    22  59 
Sid & Joan Schneider    22  53 
Paul Kalman & Betty Balsam   22  48 
Richard & Betsy Rosenblum   26  50 
Thomas & Donna Hannan   31  27 

Condolences to:  Marcy Gray on the loss of her mother, Lucille Butler Gray. 
Condolences to:  Beth Levine on the loss of her father, William Ditchek. 
 
Mazal Tov to:  Joanne and Alan Suna on the birth of their granddaughter, Noa Avery Britchkow.  Noa is 
the daughter of Rachel and Michael Britchkow.  
Mazal Tov to:  Susan and Paul Hodara on the birth of their granddaughter, Eden Byrd Foley.  Eden is the 
daughter of Ariel and Mark Foley. 
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DONATIONS  
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DONATIONS - continued 
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DONATIONS TO THE ORGANIC FARM FUND FROM RABBI STEVEN & JUDY KANE 

In memory of Lucille Butler Gray, mother of Marcy Gray 

In honor of the birth of Cameron Mitchell Steiner, grandson of Ellen Johnson 

In honor of the birth of Eden Byrd Foley, granddaughter of Susan and Paul Hodara 

DONATIONS - continued 

Donors 10/29/21-  11/30/21 — *denotes donations of $500 and above  
It is not too late to donate!   

Jeffrey & Mary Dale Allen 
Robert & Julianne Ashkinaze 

Bennett Ashley & Ruth Weinreb * 
Larry & Paula Edlavitch 

Brian Gelfand & Ann Tappert 
Arthur Krakowski & Mary Refling * 

John & Barbara Palefsky * 
Steve & Janice Rappaport 

Richard & Betsy Rosenblum * 

 
 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/kol-nidre-giving.html
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Tax-Savvy Year-End Giving Strategies 

 

Please consult your personal financial or tax advisor for  

additional information. 

 

STOCK: Giving appreciated stock that you have owned for at least a year provides 

a double tax benefit. You can qualify for a charitable income tax deduction and 

avoid capital gains tax you would owe if you sold the stock yourself. 

 

CASH (SPECIAL 2021 TAX BENEFITS): If you itemize, you may claim a 

charitable income tax deduction of up to 100 percent of adjusted gross income for 

cash gifts. Non-itemizers may claim a tax benefit for cash gifts up to $300 for  

individuals and up to $600 for joint filers. 

 

IRA QUALIFIED CHARITABLE DISTRIBUTION (QCD): If you are at least 

70 1/2 years old, you can make a gift directly from your IRA, up to $100,000 each 

calendar year, and exclude the amount of the QCD from your gross income for 

federal tax purposes. 

 

DONOR ADVISED FUND (DAF): If you have a DAF, you qualified for a chari-

table income tax deduction when you made your gift to your DAF. Now put your 

gift into action. Consider establishing a DAF for your charitable contributions. 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
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SHARON GARDENS PLOTS FOR SALE: 
Erica Weineger Tauriello  is selling  

four plots in Sharon Gardens: 
 

Lot 254 
Section T 

Graves 1—4 
 

@$4,000 (negotiable) each 
 

Kindly contact Erica directly:   
Erica.Tauriello@gmail.com. 

 
 
 
 

mailto:Erica.Tauriello@gmail.com
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John R. Gualtiere 

Owner 

Hudson Landscapes 
Proudly Serving CSI and its 

community for over  
20 years 

 Lawn Maintenance Programs 

 Tree Care Services 

 Complete Landscape Design and 

              Installations 

 Irrigation Systems Installed and  

              Maintained 

 Masonry Services – Patios, Walkways, 

              Walls, Outdoor Kitchens 

 Excavation and Site Services 

 Drainage Specialists 

 Custom Fertilization Programs for      
 Lawns and Trees 

 Snow Removal 

(914) 923-9107          
 www.hudsonlandscapes.com 
86 Millwood Road Millwood,  

N.Y. 10546 

http://www.hudsonlandscapes.com

